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November 2018

November
5       Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00pm - 2.00pm
6       Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm
7       Cacklers, Crafting, Chatting  Journey’s End, 7.30pm
         Carol Service Choir Practice, Barnford, 7.30pm
8       WI Meeting, WI Hall,  Board Games and Wine!, 7.30pm
11     Remembrance Service, St James the Less, Kingston,
   10.00am (No service at All Hallows today)
13 Ringmore Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm
14    Carol Service Choir Practice, Barnford, 7.30pm
15    The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall, 7.30pm
17    Film, The Battle of Britain, Parish Room, 7.30pm
21    Carol Service Choir Practice, Barnford, 7.30pm
28    Carol Service Choir Practice, Barnford, 7.30pm

December
3 Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00pm - 2.00pm
5      Carol Service Choir Practice, All Hallows, 7.30pm
4 Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm
12    Carol Service Choir Practice, Barnford, 7.30pm
15    Film, Nanny Mc’Phee,  Parish Room, 7.30pm
16    Carol Service, All Hallows, 6.00pm
25    Family Communion, All Hallows, Ringmore 9.30am

January
7      Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00pm - 2.00pm
19    Film, Love Punch, Parish Room, 7.30pm
25    Sound & Vision, MW-P, Parish Room, 7.30pm

RINGMORE DIARY DATES
Short Mat Bowls: Monday evenings from October 7.30pm
Tuesday: Table Tennis, Parish Room 8.00pm

Hard to believe this was taken on October
24th during half term



The Dolphin Inn, Kingston

01548 810314

Welcome to the Dolphin Inn. We serve a
selection of home cooked meals using local
produce and offer bed and breakfast
accommodation in a traditional building
opposite the pub.

This is a great village pub with a warm
welcome to all.



All opinions expressed in this newsletter are
those of individual writers, and not necessarily
those of the Editor. The Parish Council does not
guarantee or accept liability for any literature,
advertised goods or services. They have not
inspected or made checks regarding suppliers.
The Editor’s decision is final.

The newsletter is edited by David. Please
ensure you use the Ringmore News email
Below (this has recently changed) and not personal
email addresses. If you
have any news views, jokes, interesting articles,
recipes, book reviews, or something to
celebrate or share please send this to:
ringmorenews@gmail.com, David 811212

THE DEFIBRILLATOR is at No 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily’s) on the right hand side of the wall
as you face the front door. There is also one at Challaborough Shop and at Holywell Stores

Ringmore First Aid Responder - In an emergency call 999 then any of us.

Lizzie Andrews 01548 810615 Karen Purdy 01548 810382

Jane Reynolds 01548 811218                Debbie Mercy 01548 811276

Andi King 01548 811210 Emily Bohnet 01548 811210

Friday Bus Service
Departs Challaborough
Departs Ringmore
Arrives Plymouth
Departs Plymouth
Arrives Ringmore
Arrives Challaborough

09.40
09.56
10.49
13.30
14.34
14.38

Village Transport Scheme
Please remember, if you need a car

and driver to get you to hospital or the
dentist, then phone Sally on 810547

or Rosemary on 810253.

From the Editor……….

Welcome to the November issue of the newsletter. The
fine autumn weather seems to have stayed with us for
most of October and the majority of half term week
brought us glorious sunshine in the parish as can be
seen from the front cover.

With November now upon us we are now very close to
the one hundredth anniversary of the ending of the
First World War on Armistice day, 11th November. This
year, Remembrance day falls on a Sunday and it will be a
very poignant moment as we stand in respect on the 11th

hour of the 11th day this year. This year, the church of
St James the Less in Kingston is holding a join service
with us which begins at 10.00 am. Thus we will join with
churches across the nation at 11.00 am at the end of
the service. Everyone is welcome but if you plan to
attend, do arrive early because the Church will be full!

This month, Adrian Bull is to begin choir practices for
the Christmas Carol Service on 16th December at All
Hallows. Practices begin on Wednesday 7th November at
Barnford at 7.30pm and weekly thereafter.

Adrian sent me a photograph which is worthy of
inclusion in the newsletter (see below) it shows a part
of Ringmore which is hidden from those that don’t come
to the Parish Room anytime. Adrian told me that Ann
Bracey has done an excellent job with the garden at the
back of the hall and I fully agree. Thank you Ann for
your great efforts. (Apologies this is in black and white)
If you have any comments or suggestions to make these
will be gratefully received at

ringmorenews@gmail.com or by telephone to 811212.
David



Vicar: The Revd Matt Rowland (830260: every day except (normally) Saturday)
Readers: Joyce Howitt (01364 73093), Michael Tagent (810520)

Website: www.modburyteam.org

SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES & THOUGHT FOR NOVEMBER

Aveton Gifford
11.00 am

Bigbury
11.00 am

Kingston
9.30 am

Modbury
9.30 am

Ringmore
9.30 am

4th Sunday Worship Team Evensong
(3.00 pm) Communion Communion Sunday Worship

11th Remembrance
(10.45 am)

Remembrance
(10.00 am)

Communion*
(8 am)

Remembrance
(10 am)

18th Communion* Sunday Worship Sunday Worship Communion Village Service

25th Lay Led Service Communion* Village Service
Sunday Worship

Living Room 
Service (6 pm)

Communion

* Service in traditional language

TOWARDS A NEW DAWN
This year we remember the hundredth anniversary of the end of World War One. As communities gather 
in their churches and around the war memorials of their towns and villages they will remember the names 
of those who paid the ultimate sacrifice. On a day like Armistice Day we long for someone who has the 
authority, power and control to bring peace. We long for someone or organisation that can end all tears, 
death, mourning, crying and pain.

In the last century we have set up the League of Nations, the United Nations, The European Union, 
NATO and yet the peace we long for remains elusive.

In 1955 Winston Churchill in his last speech to the House of Commons said: The day may dawn when 
fair play, love for one’s fellow-men, respect for justice and freedom, will enable tormented generations to 
march forth serene and triumphant from the hideous epoch in which we have to dwell. Meanwhile, never 
flinch, never weary, never despair.”

The day has not dawned but on the 11th of November 2018 we will remember that in 1918 the guns did 
fall silent on the 11th hour on the 11th day of the 11th month. At that moment there was peace: a great trial 
passed, and there was a sense of hope for the future.

Looking towards the future the Bible paints a picture of a new day when God ‘will wipe every tear from 
their eyes. There will be no more death or mourning or crying or pain, for the old order of things has 
passed away.’ 

At the end of the Great War there was just a glimpse of what that felt like, before the shadows closed in 
again. One day, Christians believe, this new day will come and the shadows will never close in again.  On 
Sunday the 11th of November come and join us in church as we will remember the past and look to the 
future.
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Tearfund
Don't forget that Tearfund lunches continue on
Monday 5th November 12pm - 2pm at the WI hall.
Delicious home-made soup followed by crumble and
ice cream and tea or coffee. There are six lunches, the
first Monday of the month from October to March
inclusive. All proceeds go to Tearfund, a Christian
charity devoted to help communities in trouble
throughout the world.

Village Service
The village service on 21st October was led by Judy and
Adrian Bull who  had chosen some uplifting hymns for
the occasion. Adrian gave a  well researched talk on
the bible passage Mark 10: 35 - 45. This is a well
known passage comment on the desires of man to be
great when they should instead offer service to others.

Remembrance Sunday 11th November 2018
Remembrance day this year falls on the 11th day of
the eleventh month exactly 100 years after the end
of World War I. You will be aware that there are
many acts of remembrance planned for this so
important anniversary. This year we join with our
friends at St James the Less, Kingston for a service
that starts at 10.00am. This timing will allow us to
coincide with services across the nation that will fall
silent at the eleventh hour in remembrance and
respect for all who lost their lives in the Great War
and in wars since. If you need a lift to Kingston,
please contact David on 811212 so we can organise
this. Please note there is no service at All Hallows.

Churchyard Winter Clean up, Tuesday 13th
November 10am
It is soon time to set too in the churchyard and cut
back the boundaries and hedges along with a
general tidy up of the grounds. We are hoping to
have a farm trailer to collect all the vegetation for
disposal. If you can join us in this activity we would
be most grateful and the work will be completed in
no time! If the day is wet then we plan to try again
on Wednesday 14th.

The Church and Churchyard is one of the first
features of the village that visitors see when they
travel down into the village and it is a most valuable
asset that we wish to look after as best we can.

Church Clean - Saturday 1st December 2018 at
10.00am
The pre-Christmas Church clean will take place on
the first Saturday of December and you are warmly
invited to come along and help us with the various
tasks of dusting, polishing and brass cleaning. Once
again, many hands make light work, so all are
welcome!

Prayer Chain
From time to time, most of us feel the need for prayer
(whether or not we go to church). If anyone has a
prayer request, they can phone one of the numbers
below and give details of the request (as much or as
little detail as they wish). That person will then phone
the next person on the list and so on - ensuring at least
ten people are praying. These will be Mary Wilson
830280, Gill Tomlin 810028, Sally Errett 810547, Alice
Thornton 810284, Judy Bull 810420, Alison Wynne-
Powell 810407, Sally Ness 810639, Drina Williams
810405. Rosemary Wilson 810211 & Jenny Williams
810851.
Some people have said they are worried about
confidentiality when asking for prayer. I can assure
them that one of the main conditions of joining the
prayer chain is the promise never to discuss the
requests apart from the initial information being
passed on. However it is always lovely to know that
prayers have been answered (and they usually are,
but not always when and how we expect!)

Kingsbridge Foodbank
Your support for the Foodbank has been considerable
– well done and hopefully we can continue this good
work for the rest of the year. The FOODBANK is here
to help people in crisis in and around Kingsbridge.  A
container is placed in the Church Porch for items to
be placed in which will be taken to the Foodbank every
Thursday morning. They are currently welcoming
donation of all types of non-perishable items (except
Baked Beans and Tea), toiletries such as Toothpaste,
brushes and toilet rolls and all types of household
cleaning materials. Many thanks for your help for our
neighbours in need.

Judy Bull and David Vincent



Letters to the Editor -  write to ringmorenews@gmail.com .

Dear Editor

Is Ringmore Hirundine Heaven?

From our lofty and formerly colourful perch, we saw our first Swallow on 13th April and a single Swift on
21st April.  It was only from the 8th May that more Swifts arrived in the village with 7 arriving on 17th May
alone.  From then on we have spent many happy hours watching their flypasts and dogfights in the sky.
Whether they were all local Swifts we do not know but on 15 July we counted about 40 wheeling about!
The last swift we saw departed on the 4th August.

Swallow numbers were always smaller than the Swifts but made up for it by staying longer and ultimately
joining with House Martins for massed flybys of sixty or more.  Big movements were seen in the South
Hams generally when massing for migration and we saw over one hundred and fifty in the space of
twenty minutes flying East on the 23rd September.  Sadly the last swallow we saw was the following day,
obviously trying to catch up!  Sadly ‘til next year then!

Roger and Gill at Wyncroft
**************************************************************************************
Ann Lamble called me the other day to advise that she had received three consecutive scam telephone
calls from an organisation claiming to be from BT and asking for confirmation of her account details.
Apparently they were very persistent but she managed to avoid giving any information and on checking
with BT later was told that no one from the company had attempted to call.  Do please stay alert when
called unexpectedly

Nick Tate (the Filling Station area director) ‘Being an Apprentice of Jesus Today’

15th November





Ringmore Neighbourhood Plan

Devon Communities Together, our independent advisor has now clarified their report
following the questionnaire circulated to the parish earlier this year and we await their final
version.

The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group publish below DCT’s executive findings  under the
themes of “Housing, Transport & Traffic, Community, Communication, Economy & Business,
Employment and Open Space & Environment” and for those who would like further detail, we
intend to publish the whole report during November on the Parish Council website
Neighbourhood Plan section. www.ringmoreparishcouncil.giv.uk. If you don’t have internet
access then you can ask for a paper copy from David on 811212

The responses provided by parishioners will help guide the steering group in the creation of
the policies that will underpin the Ringmore Neighbourhood Plan.

Executive Summary – Key Findings

The table overleaf summarises the key findings from the Ringmore Neighbourhood
Plan households’ survey. The key findings are listed alongside the question re-
sponses that provide the evidence to support the finding.

Statistics from the last national census (2011) stated that there are approximately
105 households in the parish representing a population of some 210 people, of
these around 190 people are adults over 16 and are the most likely audience for par-
ticipating in this method of consultation.

The Steering Group organised the delivery of the questionnaire survey to every
household in the parish during May 2018. The format of the questionnaire was de-
signed to allow up to five individuals in each household to submit their individual re-
sponses. Stamped addressed envelopes were provided to enable residents to return
their completed forms directly to Devon Communities Together for analysis.

A total of 58 survey forms, representing 100 individuals responses were completed
and returned to Devon Communities Together (DCT). If the age profile of survey re-
spondents is compared to that of the national census we can see that the percent-
age of “working age” respondents closely reflects that of the census, whilst the
percentage of respondents of over 65 is somewhat higher than that of the census.

The return rate achieved indicates that 55% of households and 53% of the adult pop-
ulation of the parish participated in the survey.  This provides a good representative
sample, and the Steering Group can be confident that they have captured the views
of the community.



Housing
A.  84% of respondents to this query (80 individuals)
indicated that there should be restrictions imposed
upon new build housing being available for second
homes
B.  78% of respondents to this query (75 individuals)
indicated that they agree that any new housing should
provide a minimum of two off-road parking places per
unit.
C.  96% of respondents to this query (93 individuals)
indicated that they would support restrictions on roof
heights for new developments and redevelopments  .

D.  74% of respondents to this question (70 individuals)
indicated that they would support a development that
included affordable housing for local people if a need
were identified
E.  88% of commentators on this issue (87 individuals)
indicated that they agree that new housing should be
of good traditional design suited to the locality

Transport and Traffic
F.  30% of participants in the survey indicated that they
would support some road safety measures in the
parish

Community
G. 73% of commentators on this issue (38 people)
indicated that facilities for teenagers in the parish are
poor
H.  70% of commentators on this issue (32 people)
indicated that facilities for children under the age of 11
in the parish are poor
I. 89% of commentators on this issue (33 people)
indicated that facilities for parents with babies and
toddlers in the parish are poor
J.  The public house “Journeys End” is used by 77% of
survey participants
Communication

Communications
K.  64% of respondents to this issue (61 people)
indicated that they would accept additional
transmitting mast(s) in the parish to improve reception
for all residents

Economy and Business
L.  89% of respondents to this issue (86 people)
indicated that they would not support further
development of caravan parks and camping sites in the
parish

Employment
M. 74% of respondents to this issue (62 people)
indicated that there is no need for new employment
opportunities in the parish.

Open Space and Environment
N.  98% of respondents to this question (97 people)
indicated that the peace and rural location of
Ringmore Parish including it’s proximity to the sea is its
most important asset
O.  97% of respondents to this question (96 people)
indicated that maintaining ‘Dark Skies’ in the parish is
important to retain the character of the area at night

P.  96% of respondents to this question (95 people)
indicated that the conservation of heritage buildings in
the parish is important
Q.  94% of respondents to this question (93 people)
indicated that maintaining the AONB in which the
parish sits is important to the character of the area
R.  92% of respondents to this question (91 people)
indicated that the single lane access into the parish
with passing places and Devon Banks as an important
part of the character of the parish and should be
conserved
S.  70% of respondents to this question indicated that
local roads should not be improved to meet more
modern highway standards

Key findings from the Ringmore Neighbourhood Plan Household’s Survey

When out walking dogs in our
delightful Parish, please
ensure that paths are kept
clear of dog’s mess to the
benefit of all parishioners and
visitors to the area.



Thursday 14th November, WI
Hall 8.00pm,

EVERYONE WELCOME for
Fun Board Games Evening

(WI Business 7.30pm)

Join us for an evening of fun,
playing board games from your

childhood, with wine and nibbles.

•Quick games
•Slower games

•Games which require no thought at all
•Games which do require thought

•Use our games
•If you have a favourite childhood game

bring it along

LET’S HAVE SOME FUN!







Hi Everybody,
I have been asked to arrange another visit to the Devonport EfW (CHP) Facility by several people in Ringmore
EfW stands for Energy from Waste so, we take all the municipal non-recyclable household waste from Plymouth,
South Hams, Teignmouth and Torbay and thermally process it, thus releasing energy which we utilise to create
high pressure/temp steam which then drives a turbine and generates electricity.  We then recover as much heat
energy as possible from the process making it very efficient.
We supply the whole of Devonport Royal Naval dockyard with electricity and we also supply them steam heating
by utilising steam that has done useful work in the turbine which, makes the plant even more efficient.  This is
what CHP stands for, combined heat and power. The whole process is very clean, efficient and reduces waste
to landfill by 97%
So, if you ever wonder what becomes of your waste now that it is not dumped in a big hole in the ground and
you want to come and have a guided site visit please contact me at:
mike.campbell@mvvuk.co.uk or phone 07796 268851
Once I have enough takers I will sort out some dates.  I might even throw in some sandwiches!!

Mike Campbell.
“Holdings”

mailto:mike.campbell@mvvuk.co.uk


JAZZ AT THE
FISHERMAN’S
AVETON GIFFORD

"Kingsbridge Jazz Club" is now firmly established at The Fisherman's Rest on the first Tuesday of the month, starting at 7.30pm (doors
open 6.30). It has become a unique venue, much loved by the many top Jazz Bands who perform there.

We have professional and international musicians who play not only in the UK but around Europe and as far afield as New Orleans - some
indeed have been granted the freedom of The City of New Orleans.

Come along and enjoy the high standard of live music that you would normally only expect to experience at a large city venue.
Bands for the next 2 months are as follows:

         6th November ~ John Maddocks Jazzmen – 4th December ~ Subscribing Members’ Christmas Party
www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club

www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub

BIGBURY  MEMORIAL  HALL

NOVEMBER CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Day & Time Activity Organiser Contact no.

Mon.  *9.30 – 10.10 Aerobics Jill Gubbins 810651
*10.15 – 11.15 Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651
*11.20 – noon Strong & Steady Jill Gubbins 810651

(plus tea)
19.00 – 20.15 Yoga Fi’s classes will not be continuing

Tues. 17.30 - 19.30 Youth Club Juliette Jackson 810307
19.30 – 21.30 Bowls Dee Fitzgerald 811191
(2nd& 4th Tues of each month)

Wed. 9.30 – 11.45 South Hams not currently functioning
Shrimps

Thurs.   9.30 – 10.00 Fast Fit Jill Gubbins 810651
*10.15 – 11.15 Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651

19.30 – 21.30 South Hams Gilbert Snook 810017
Filling Station

(3rd Thurs. of month excl. Dec & Aug)

November events:

Sat. 10th :  7.30pm Quiz in aid of British Legion.  
Sunday 18th: 7.30pm Churchfitters (Villages in Action event).
Wed. 28th : 3.30 – 5.00pm Fashion Show in aid of St. Lawrence Church

Future events:

Friday 7th December:  Wine tasting – details next month
Friday 11th January: Quiz night – details next month



MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON 9 OCTOBER 2018
IN THE W.I. HALL, RINGMORE AT 7.00 PM

Present Cllr Jenny Williams JW In the Chair 
Cllr Richard Baker RB
Cllr Andrew King AK
Cllr David Vincent DV

Apologies Cllr Jeremy Deverson JD
Cllr John Reynolds JR
District Cllr Beth Huntley BH
County Cllr Rufus Gilbert RG

In attendance Peter Javes Clerk 

Members of the public present: 1

131/18 OPEN SESSION
WI Charity of the Year
Mrs. Jackie Tagent addressed the meeting about the WI’s Charity of the Year for 
2019. In 2018 it had supported the Night Landing Site and proposed to support the 
provision of new or additional defibrillators in the parish. The meeting discussed the 
idea and AK agreed to get quotes for replacement machines. JW would contact 
Parkdean to see if the caravan park had its own defibrillator.
It was noted that the latest machines needed to be connected to a 240v mains 
supply. This was to power a very low wattage heater designed to dispel moisture.

AK
JW

132/18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None

133/18 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 10 September 2018 
be accepted as a correct record 
Resolution carried unanimously. The minutes were signed by the Chairman.

134/18 MATTERS ARISING
134.1 Shed on NT land: Nothing to report.

134.2 Bowling Green Registration:  Ongoing.

134.3 New Resident Welcome Pack: DV had circulated the latest draft which was now 
adopted to be given to new residents in the parish.

134.4 Lending Policy for Marquee: There would be no charge for parish organisations to 
use the marquee. Private parties would be charged £50 plus the insurance excess in 
the event of any damage the subject of an insurance claim.
The policy for the apple pressing equipment would be decided at the November 
meeting.

DV

135/18 NIGHT LANDING SITE
It remained for the fencing work to be done and the water trough to be invoiced. 
Clerk’s note: Subsequent to the meeting the SHDC grant of £1,700 had finally been 
paid into the bank account. Thus a total of £13,558.62 had been raised for the 
project and costs incurred or committed of £9,118.06 leaving a balance of £4,440.56 
to be applied to other projects, such as defibrillators, see minute 131/18 above.

136/18 CHURCH CLOCK
DV had not sought a quote for repair since the clock now seemed to be working.



137/18 PLANNING
137.1 Permission in Principle

Awaiting BH to clarify some points that were unclear. BH

137.2 Decided applications
� 2342/18/FUL Higher Manor Farm, Ringmore, TQ7 4HL 
Demolition of existing garden store, construction of a new single storey dwelling and 
associated landscaping and boundary treatments. DECISION: Conditional Approval 

� 2568/18/TPO Ringmore Vean, Lower Manor Farm  TQ7 4HL  
Works to a TPO Tree Elm - reduce boughs on North East side by 2 metres, 
overhanging footpath, intruding on neighbouring property, crown height reduction by 
2.5 metres. Works to reduce leverage on bank and retain tree for screening. 

DECISION: Refusal

138/18 FINANCE
Bank balances  as at  30 September 2018                                      £25,374.56
Payments  to be paid electronically:-

John Butler Services Roof ridge repair for hall 1,259.59
HMRC Administration – clerk’s income tax 61.80
Peter Javes Administration- printer ink cartridges 44.60
Peter Javes Administration- September 97.41
TOTAL 1,463.40
The above payments include VAT where applicable.
The fencing works and relocation of the water trough for the NLS are outstanding.
The WI had given a cheque for £1,049.66 to meet the net cost of the roof repairs for 
the hall.
Subsequent to the meeting SHDC had paid £1,700 being the TAP grant for the NLS.

The following sums are held on behalf of :-
Ringmore defibrillator fund £580.00
Neighbourhood Plan £3,484.00
Night landing site balance £4,450.56
PPP         £10,800.00

139/18 COMPLAINTS and OTHER POLICIES
All policies would need to be reviewed before the end of the financial year to satisfy 
the auditor:-
� Code of conduct
� Complaints
� Data privacy
� Financial regulations
� Internal control
� Risk management
� Standing orders

140/18 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (NP)
The Steering Group had responded to the comments raised by Devon Communities 
Together. Three members of the steering group would be attending a training 
course.

141/18 ITEMS FOR THE NOVEMBER MEETING
� Meetings calendar 2019, query move to 2nd or other Tuesday of the month
� Defibrillators
� Additional litter bin to receive dog waste
� Recycling poster for Ringmore News, as reproduced in Bigbury News

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday 11 November 2018 at 7.00pm 



Useful websites:
South Hams District Council: www.southhams.gov.uk
Devon County Council: www.devon.gov.uk
Report lost property to police: www.reportMyloss.com
Report highway problems & faults: www.devon.gov.uk/road maintenance

It’s not the arrival of grandchildren that suddenly makes a man feel old. Its the sudden realisation that
he’s married to a grandmother!

Mobile Library Service - 2018

Jan 2 and 30, Feb 27, Mar 27, Apr 24, May 22, Jun 19, Jul 17,
Aug 14,

Sep 11, Oct 9, Nov 6, Dec 4

  Ringmore Church: 11.50 to 12.20

Bigbury on Sea, Cleveland Drive: 12.40 to 13.25

Bigbury Green: 14.00 to 14.30

Rainfall locally, October Actual: 56 mm

10 Year Low: 21 mm (2015) 10 Year High: 141 mm (2013) 10 Year Average: 80 mm





Holiday Accommodation
Kimberley, Ringmore

Separate Weekly Self Catering Annex sleeps 4
or

Daily B&B with Private Bathroom.

Delightful Edge of Village Position
Sea and Country Views

Please call 01548 811115
www.kimberley-annex.co.uk



Julie
Mobile Hairstylist
Ladies & Gents

For an Appointment

Telephone 01548 810634

IN THE W.I. HALL, RING-

To advertise in the
newsletter please contact
David on 811212 or via email
to ringmorenews@gmail.com

Varying ad sizes and prices
available

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


J B S
John Butler Stonework

Quality Stonework
Building & General Maintenance

Free Estimates
Efficient Service

Based in the South Hams

—————————————————

John Butler Services
Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs

Hot Water Systems

Boiler Service and Repairs
Power flushing of central heating systems

Gas, LPG and Oil
Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks

Gas Safe Registered
Emergency Call Outs

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091

A.M. KING & SONS
Let the Kings make your home a castle

All aspects of building work and renovations undertaken
Bespoke double glazed wooden windows and doors

New kitchens and bathrooms
Interior and exterior decoration

We now provide a profile matching service for architrave
and skirting

Digger and driver for hire

01548 810892
01548 811210
01548 810570
07855 829936
amkingandsons@outlook.com

Domestic & Commercial
Electrical Contractors

Over 20 years serving the local area
Fully NICEIC approved contractor

Tel: (01752) 896183
Mob: 07971 855852

or email:
enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz



Turtle Farm Produce
Winter: October-Mid March Fri-Sat

11.00-4.00
Summer Mid March-End Sept. Wed-Sat

10.00-6.00
Plants – Many Shrubs &Climbers

“HOME PRODUCED” Pork, & Lamb ,
Free Range Eggs , Marmalades & Chutneys,
Wild Bird Food,Seasonal Vegetables &

Potatoes

Phone evenings 01548 810923. We can Deliver

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill at Bowling Green Cross.
Two ways in: The turning on the bend before the golf course or on

the Bigbury Village to Challaborough/B-on-S road.

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.mbad.co.uk
FOR A FREE QUOTE ON PLANS FOR YOUR
BUILD PROJECT
CONTACT MATTHEW ON 01761 436861 OR
MOBILE 07843 286857

MATTHEW BISSEX ARCHITECTURAL DRAWINGS LTD
PLANNING AND BUILDING REGULATIONS APPLICATIONS

PLANS DRAWN FOR EXTENSIONS

LOFT CONVERSIONS,

CONSERVATORIES, NEW

BUILD HOUSING,

LISTED BUILDING APPLICATIONS

ACCREDITED SAP ASSESSOR






